
 

 

 
 

HARNETT AREA SHAG ASSOCIATION 
MAY 2017 NEWSLETTER   

 
Happy Memorial Day! 

 
 
 

HASA Members, we had a great April party with the Band of Oz, with over 
200 in attendance and a great meal.  It was wonderful to see how much extra 
food our members and lots of guests brought  (some of them out of town Band 
of Oz “fans)!  Thanks so much for that.  HASA now has 172 members, and 41 
new members joined at our April party!  Our goal for the year is 200.  We 
hope those who attended Spring Safari (SOS) the last couple of weeks had a 
great time. We saw many of our members there having a great time.  We are 
excited about having a new DJ this coming Friday, Walter Scott, who plays 
quite often for SAMCO and other events.  Walter plays the good stuff, so come 
on out and support him.  We hope that you have an enjoyable Memorial Day, 
a time when we honor those men and women who have faithfully served our 
country in the military. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

2017 ACSC Beach Music Icon Award 

 

Shirley Patterson (formerly Shirley Weaver) was awarded an ACSC Icon Award 
during the recent SOS.  This award honors those who have made significant 
contributions to their shag club.  Shirley and Larry have been long time shag 

dance instructors in our area and teach in Dunn on Tuesday nights and 
Goldsboro on Thursday nights. 

Important Notice 
Robert and Ann Honeycutt will again be preparing our 

meal for Friday, May 12, which will be fried chicken,  
beans and rolls.  

 

 
 

Everybody….we need your assistance with the food.  Please bring casseroles, salads, deviled 
eggs, fruit, fruit salads, desserts, appetizers/finger foods to complement this meal.  
Remember…..when you bring food – as you check in to pay – show that you have food & ask 
to  complete food ticket that will make you eligible to win free admission for two (2) to our 



 

 

party in June.  Even if you don’t win the prize for the month, you will be eligible to win the big 
prize in Dec 2017. All tickets will be kept separately each month (1 gigantic container) with all 
the food brought/tickets completed since February 2017.  At our Dec party, we will have a 
drawing for all 11 months of entries.  If you win ….this will be a very big special prize!!!!!  
Bring Food, Complete Food Ticket, enter each month – you could win the monthly prize of free 
admission for the next month’s party……or you could win the big prize in December!!! 

PHONE TREE 

Please listen for your phone tree reminder of our monthly parties and board meetings, which is sent out 
on the Wednesday prior to the next party and in advance of the board meetings.  We are thankful for 
Ann Honeycutt, our board treasurer, handling the phone tree.  If you are not getting the phone tree 
messages or have a new phone number please email Ann at honeyap@intrastar.net or call her at 910-
379-9248. 

PLEASE BECOME A MEMBER OF HASA (or Re-Up) in May! 
2017 Membership Applications are available at each dance, by downloading the application from our 
website (www.hasadance.com) or printing from the last page of the newsletter.  Please bring your 
completed application to the next dance.  For new or renewing members admission is free the night of the 
party that you submit your application (DJ nights), a real savings and what a great way to see old friends 
and meet new ones.  You will be given a new membership card at the next monthly dance.   Membership 
fees are a major item in your shag club’s budget.  Be sure to take a look at pictures from our parties on 
the HASA website or Facebook page (addresses noted elsewhere in the newsletter.)   

 
Party Set-Up 

We always need help with setting up the tables and decorations at 6:30 p.m. on the 
Thursday night before the dance.  This is a great way to volunteer to help out your shag 
club.  

SECRETARY POSITION OPEN! 
 

PLEASE CONSIDER SERVING ON THE BOARD AS SECRETARY FOR A YEAR.  IT 
DOES NOT HAVE TO BE A LADY!  ALL OF THE BOARD WILL HELP YOU WITH 

INPUT FOR THE NEWSLETTER.  CURRENTLY WALT JOHNSON, OUR VP, IS 
SERVING IN BOTH ROLES.  THIS IS NOT A TIME CONSUMING JOB AND GETS 

YOU MORE INVOLVED WITH HASA. 
PLEASE CONSIDER THIS AND CALL JOE MCCORQODALE AT 919-820-2452. 

 
 

Continued Thanks to DJ Butch Halpin for producing our monthly flyers!  Continued Thanks to 
Robert Stroud for promoting HASA on his Noon to 5 PM Saturday radio show “The Boogie Shoes 

Network”, WCLN, 1070 AM or on the web at oldies1170.com  
Our Entertainment Chairperson, Robert Stroud, calls in during the show  

to talk about upcoming HASA events. 



 

 



 

 

 
 
HASA welcomes ANY ideas, suggestions or comments that will help HASA become an 
even better club and increase membership and charity donations – please do not hesitate 
to contact any officer with your ideas.  Our board officers are listed near the end of this 
newsletter.  We appreciate and thank you for your ideas on how we can make HASA 
better for everyone. These suggestions will be discussed at the next HASA board meeting.  

 

 
 

Please be generous with our bartenders!  A great bunch of guys that “serve” us well! 
  

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 

 
May 2017 

When you re-up or join as a new member we will add your birthday!  (For privacy we are 
only listing first name and last name’s initial) 

Karen McL 5/3  Ann P 5/11 
Janice B and Neal D 5/15  Shirley C 5/18 

John G 5/20 Carolyn H and JoAnne W 5/21  Walt J 5/22 
 



 

 

  
550/50 Drawings 

Please always participate in our 50/50 drawings.  These funds help keep HASA going! 
 

SPONSORS NEEDED 

Want to advertise your business on the HASA website or newsletter?   We are offering the opportunity for a few sponsors to 
advertise their business or organization through HASA.  Sponsors are particularly needed for Shag-o-Ween and our 
Christmas Party.  We would publish your business card or information on our website and newsletter.   This would provide 
additional exposure for your business or organization.  If interested, please contact Walt Johnson, Vice President at 
wjohnson_ncsu@yahoo.com or 252.292.1816. 

 

Remembrances  
 
Please let HASA Vice President, Walt Johnson (wjohnson_ncsu@yahoo.com) know when one of 
our members or member’s family is experiencing health issues, hospitalization, other personal 
crisis  or when there is a death so he can share this with the membership  and note in the next 
newsletter.     

 
 

 
 

SOS Fall Migration 
 

September 15, 24, 2017 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

REMAINING HASA PARTY DATES FOR 2017! 
YOU WILL SEE NEW DJ’S LISTED!  WE ARE EXCITED ABOUT THAT!! 

 
FRIDAY, MAY 12 - DJ WALTER SCOTT 
FRIDAY, JUNE 16 - DJ JOHN ADKINS 

FRIDAY, JULY 14 - DJ ASHLEY HOLLAND 
FRIDAY, AUGUST 11 - DJ BUTCH HALPIN 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 15 - DJ ROY CHILDRESS 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 13 SHAG-O-WEEN DJ JOEY WARREN 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 1  CHRISTMAS PARTY - THE CAROLINA BREAKERS 
 

We have secured the Dunn Shrine Center for our 2018 parties, each of which will be 
held on the 2nd Friday night of the month! 

 

 
 

Line Dancing Lessons! 
We are working hard to offer line dance lessons at each party beginning at 6:30 PM! 

 
Events for Area Shag Clubs: 

 
We thank all of our wonderful friends from numerous area shag clubs who join us each month at our parties!   
We encourage our members to support their club dances in return. Some clubs may recognize your HASA 
membership for a reduced admission charge.  This also applies to out-of-state clubs.    

Before planning to travel, please check the individual club’s website for  
updated information-date and location changes. Some clubs use two locations!   

 
 6/12  Carolina Shaggers Shag Club Pinecrest Country Club, Lumberton 
 6/2, 7/7  SamCo Shag Club  Coharie Country Club 
 5/14, 6/11 Raleigh Shag Club Social TJ’s Nightlife 
 5/20, 6/24 FASA Shag Club  Elks Lodge, Fayetteville 3269 Gables Drive) 
 5/19, 6/23 Sugarfoot Shag Club  Lane Tree Country Club, Pikeville (Goldsboro) 
  

Also, remember to check www.carolinashagger.com for other area shag events. 
 

Spring and Summer Outdoor Concerts! 
Many towns are beginning their outdoor concerts soon, too numerous to list. Check the various town websites. 



 

 

 
 

AREA SHAG DANCE LESSONS 
 

DUNN-TUESDAY NIGHTS with Shirley Patterson (919) 922-9220 and Larry Patterson (919) 922-2906 
MiCasitas Mexican Restaurant  800 Erwin Road, Dunn 

Beginners and Intermediate Lessons 6:00 p.m. 
Advanced Lessons 7:00 p.m. 

$30 for four week session or $10 per lesson 
 

WILSON-TUESDAY NIGHTS with Janice Dunbar (252) 206-5700 and Melvin James 
Wilson Senior Center  1808 S. Goldsboro Street, Wilson 

Beginners Lessons 6:30 p.m. 
Intermediate and Advanced Lessons 7:30 p.m. 

$35 per person 
    

GOLDSBORO-THURSDAY NIGHTS with Shirley Patterson (919) 922-9220 and Larry Patterson (919) 922-2906 
Elks Club 105 E. Chestnut Street, Goldsboro 

Beginners & Intermediate 6:00-6:45 PM, Advanced 6:45-7:30 PM 
Beginners & Intermediate $35 per person/Advanced 5, tips accepted 

 
      FAYETTEVILLE-MONDAY NIGHTS with Chris and Angela Jestes (910) 818-0100 or (910) 323-2526 

Elks Lodge, 3269 Gables Drive, Fayetteville  6:45-til  Beginners, Intermediate, Advanced 
 

Purpose of Harnett Area Shag Association 
“TThe purpose of the Club is to bring together a group of people who express an interest in 

shagging and the promotion of beach music.”  Good music, entertainment, food, friends, and 
fellowship! 

                                   
 

You will want to check out HASA’s website!!!  www.hasadance.com 
 

 



 

 

 
Check back frequently to get news and updates!  Be sure to check IMPORTANT NEWS!! 

 

Check out our Facebook page!!  Be sure to click  
                   
 

HASA is a Member of the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs and National FastDance ociation 

 
 

Our Dance Club Activities are Licensed by 

     

 

Member 2017 

2017 HASA Officers Contact Information: 
 
President    Joe McCorquodale  919-820-2452 (no email) 
Vice President    Walt Johnson   252-292-1816 wjohnson_ncsu@yahoo.com 
Secretary    (Vacant)    -------------------- 
Treasurer    Ann Honeycutt   910-379-9248 honeyap@intrstar.net 
Sgt.of Arms    J. W. Jackson   910-385-5902 (no email) 
Entertainment Committee Chairperson Robert Honeycutt   910-214-2858 hrob7@intrstar.net 
 
Website     www.hasadance.com 
Facebook    Harnett Area Shag Association (HSA) 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Through our National FastDance Assn. our dance activities are licensed to: 

            

      2017 HASA Membership Application    

      Personal Information:  New Member _____Renewal____________________                                         

 
 
 
 
 
 

ddd

NAME # 1______________________________________________________________________________________   

Last Name                                                       First Name                                        Birthday: Month/Day  

NAME # 2______________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                 Last Name                                                       First Name                                        Birthday: Month/Day 

ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________ 
                                      Mailing Address                                     City                                          State           ZIP 

 
            Phone Number _______________Cell Number _______________  HASA Club Member Sponsor______________ __ 

            E-Mail  #1_______________________________________    E-Mail #2 _______________________________________   
 

Requirements for Membership 
          Attend one function or meeting prior to application. 
          Be sponsored by a member in good standing. 
         Once application is received, the membership votes at the following meeting to approve membership    

 
Please note that membership dues are for a one year membership.  
Membership Fee: $25 per person per year:  Jan – Dec 31- Party Admittance: $8.00 Member / $12.00 Non-Member 
ADMISSION MAY BE MORE FOR A BAND OR OTHER LARGE EVENT  

Make Check Payable to: Harnett Area Shag Association  Mail application to: PO Box 2325, Dunn, N.C. 28335   
  

  AMOUNT PAID __________________DATE PAID______________MEMBERSHIP PAID UNTIL 12-31-2017 
 
Membership Application               

             By my signature, I agree to abide by the rules and bylaws of the Harnett Area Shag Association. The Bylaws can be found on the website at  
www.hasadance.com. I agree that the Harnett Area Shag Association shall not be held responsible for any accidents, personal injury or loss of   
of any personal property associated with my attendance at, or participation in any club functions 

 

Member #1______________________  _______________________/___/___ Signature Print Legibly                   
SIGNATURE                                     PRINT NAME                                          DATE 

Member #2______________________ _______________________/___/____ Signature Print Legibly                       
                        SIGNATURE                               PRINT NAME                                  DATE 
Do you authorize your address and telephone number to be released to the membership?  Yes             No  
Do you authorize your birthdate (month and date ONLY) to be posted on Website Calendar & at parties Yes No 

Which Club Committee would you like to serve on?  
 Food______ Decorating ______ Membership______ Greeter_____ _Setup/Take Down______ Social_______ Photography_______ 

Publicity______  Newsletter_______  Ways&Means_______  Website______  Other_______ 

www.hasadance.com 
Facebook: Harnett Area Shag Association (HASA) 


